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pulborough

Pulborough businesses that 
have been closed during 
the lockdown have started 
to reopen, those that stayed 
open are expanding their 
offering to customers. 
Pulborough is open for 
business and they need you 
to help and shop local. 



From your Parish Council
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

I hope this report finds 
everyone well in this very 
difficult period.

In normal 
circumstances, May  
would have been a big 
month for your Parish 

Council. Not only do we hold the Annual 
Parish Meeting for residents where we 
report on activities for the previous 
year and include speakers on topical 
subjects of general interest, but it is also 
the month where we hold elections for 
offices for the coming year. In order to 
ensure continuity in these difficult times 
your Parish Council decided to re-elect 
me as Chairman, Paul Clarke as Vice-
Chairman and Chairman of the Finance 
and Policy Committee, John Wallace as 
Chairman of the Planning and Services 
Committee and Edna Henly as Chairman 
of the Recreation and Open Spaces 
Committee. Covid-19 this year meant 
cancellation of all scheduled meetings 
and a move to online virtual meetings 
from late May. The decision was also 
taken to defer public consultation on the 
Neighbourhood Plan due to lockdown 
conditions. 

Easing of restrictions on lockdown is 
now well underway as I write this article, 
with a cautious and gradual return to 
more usual patterns of life. 

It is likely that all our shops will have 
opened by the time this newsletter is 
published. It has been an inspiration 
to see the way in which our shops and 
service providers have supported us as a 
community during lockdown. In addition, 
those shops and traders who were unable 
to operate in lockdown have organised 
themselves to relaunch their enterprises 
with appropriate social distancing and 
to combine to promote our shopping 
centres with new initiatives and a brand-
new website. It has been a challenging 
time, and we should all do our best to 
support them now they are back up and 
open.

Our Parish Council office is still closed 
with staff working mainly at home. A 
staggered return is in progress and work 
is being carried out by email and virtual 
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YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 
Parish Office 
Village Hall, Swan View 
Pulborough RH20 2BF

Monday to Friday 9am to 12.30pm  
01798 873532

clerk@pulboroughparishcouncil.gov.uk

Forthcoming 
meetings 2020
Full Council  
(preceded by short P&S meeting) 
17th September, 15th October and  
26th November 2020

Planning & Services Committee 
3rd September, 1st October, 5th 
November and 3rd December 2020

Recreation & Open Spaces Committee 
10th September, 8th October and 12th 
November 2020

Finance & Policy Committee 
24th September, 22nd October and 19th 
November 2020

All agendas are published on the 
Parish Council website, www.
pulboroughparishcouncil.gov.uk, and 
on our notice boards at least three days 
before the meeting and members of the 
public are welcome to attend.

Please note that due to 
Covid-19 and social distancing, 
meetings may be taking place 
online rather than physically, 
and scheduled meetings may be 
cancelled or changed: Please 
visit our website to check 
any cancellations or changes. 
Members of the public can still 
join online meetings – details 
will be on the meeting agenda.

meetings. These virtual meetings are 
open to members of the public in the 
normal way. Please contact the Parish 
Office in advance if you would like to 
attend or see agenda information on 
our website and notice boards. Our 
groundsman and litter wardens are 
back on duty and our Neighbourhood 
Wardens, as I am sure you know, 
remained on duty providing an excellent 
service to the community throughout 
lockdown. The sports pavilion is still 
closed, however most playground 
equipment, as well as gym equipment, 
is now open under social distancing 
measures. 

In respect of footpaths and public 
bridleways, West Sussex County Council 
has suspended the 15 month Inspection 
and Maintenance Cycle, due to the 
pandemic, and is currently only taking 
action on Public Rights of Way where 
reported issues require work to ensure 
public safety on the network. Should any 
enquiry received not be of this nature, 
it will be logged so it can be prioritised 
and addressed in the future when normal 
working practices are resumed. The 
County Council is currently reviewing 
when it can re-start inspections in line 
with government guidance.

Following updated government advice, 
the draft Pulborough Neighbourhood 
Plan has now been launched, and 
the Parish Clerk has already received 
interesting responses from both 
individuals and organisations to the 
current consultation, which runs until 
31st August. A separate report in this 
bulletin from the Neighbourhood Plan 
Steering Group Chairman gives more 
detail of what the Neighbourhood Plan 
incorporates. Details for the consultation 
can be found on our website at www.
pulboroughparishcouncil.gov.uk The 
main draft plan pages are also being 
displayed in the shop window next to the 
Pulborough Exchange in Lower Street.

Wishing all residents good health,
Ian Hare 
Chairman,  
Pulborough Parish Council
www.pulboroughparishcouncil.gov.uk

 TAX    
01798 874321

www.localhorsham 
districttaxis.co.uk

Parish Councillor 
Vacancies
Pulborough Parish Council currently has 
3 vacancies for a Parish Councillor. 

Are you interested in or have questions 
about our local community? Would 
you like to serve on the Parish Council 
and work to influence the entire Parish 
including Pulborough, North Heath 
and Nutbourne as well as working with 
Horsham District Council and West 
Sussex County Council to provide a 
better place to live for all residents? The 
Co option to fill these vacancies will be 
considered by Council at a Full Council 
meeting following nominations received. 

For further information or an 
informal chat please contact the Parish 
Office on 01798 873532 or email 
clerk@pulboroughparishcouncil.gov.uk
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Pulborough Neighbourhood Plan 
in draft form is now in consultation 
with the local community. 

The plan covers around 250 new houses/
flats in the period up to 2031. In addition, 
there are around 140 houses which have 
already been given planning consent, 
and in some cases are already under 
construction; and there will be a number 
of small developments in this period, 
generally infill developments of 1 to 3 
residences which are not covered by the 
Neighbourhood Plan. This means that 
overall we can expect around 400 to 450 
new residences to be built in Pulborough 
Parish in the period up to 2031.

It is important that we get as many 
comments as possible from local 
residents and businesses – this is your 
chance to shape our future. After the 
current consultation is over, the Steering 
Group will consider all written/emailed 
comments received, and are then free 
to amend the Plan. The Plan will then be 
passed to Horsham District Council to 
undertake their own public consultation, 

We are currently operating
an order and collect system 
and the shop will reopen

on 8 September!
Visit thegreenhouse.shop

for more details.

Find us at
Stane Street Nurseries, 

Stane Street, Pulborough RH20 1BQ
(same site as Coughtrey’s Butchers)

Ca�  us 01798 874445
Email us info@thegreenhouse.shop

Refi� 

Gifts

Fruit Herbs

Household

Vegetables
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and after this has been done and any 
amendments made the Plan will go to 
a planning inspector for consideration, 
then after any suggestions made at this 
stage may again be amended, and will 
then go to a public vote. 

Although formal responses have 
already been received from a number 
of residents and organisations with an 
interest in Pulborough, there are still 
sections of the community where the 
response rate has been low. We are 
particularly short of comments from 
younger residents, and we would really 
like to know what your needs are if you 
anticipate living in Pulborough in the 
future. At this stage, even if you are under 
the voting age of 18, your comments are 
still very welcome. Also, if you work in 
Pulborough but do not live here, what 
needs to be done to make Pulborough a 
place where you would wish to live? 

There are also issues that relate to older 
residents. The proportion of people over 
the age of 65 has been forecast to rise 
to around 40% of the overall population 
by 2025, and the proportion of people 

T  01798 873281 W  lmcautoservices.co.uk

LMC Auto Services
Unit 7&8 | Station Approach Industrial Estate
Pulborough | West Sussex | RH20 1AQ

*5% donation goes to The Mary How Trust

Car and motorcycle 
MOT test station

Computer Diagnostics

MOT Repairs

Tyres

Tuning

Mechanical Repairs

Servicing

Welding

Exhausts

MOT 
Special o� er 

£40
if booked online

SAVE
26%

Usual price £54.85*
All makes 

and all models 
undertaken

FREE collection 
& delivery

LOCAL, INDEPENDENT 
GARAGE FOR ALL YOUR 

VEHICLE NEEDS

over 80 will also increase significantly. 
This will place an increasing pressure on 
care/cleaning services in the village, and 
any older resident seeking to downsize 
will most probably need to find smaller 
accommodation within easy reach of the 
local shops, and of Pulborough Medical 
Group. Do you think that the draft Plan 
caters well enough for this inevitability?

We also have tried to ensure that 
sufficient importance has been given to 
the local environment and conservation 
areas; to the historic parts of the village; 
to the needs for recreational facilities, 
and links to existing public transport. 
Comments on all these aspects of the 
draft Plan are welcome.

Full details of the Pre-Submission 
Neighbourhood Plan consultation 
documents and how you can comment 
by the 31st August deadline can be found 
on the Parish Council website at www.
pulboroughparishcouncil.gov.uk. All 
responses must be in writing, preferably 
using the Comments Form available, 
to Pulborough Parish Council either 
by post or email the Clerk at clerk@
pulboroughparishcouncil.gov.uk. You 
will need to confirm your permission 
for your contact details to be used and 
forwarded to Horsham District Council 
(for further public consultation purposes).

Dr Andy Tilbrook
Chairman 
Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group

PULBOROUGH 
NEIGHBOURHOOD 
PLAN Your views needed!



Allotment Plots The Parish Council currently have a few 
allotment plots available to rent. For further details, please contact the Parish 
Office on 01798 873532 or clerk@pulboroughparishcouncil.gov.uk
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QQUUAALLIITTYY  AANNDD  VVAALLUUEE          
DDIIRREECCTT  FFRROOMM  TTHHEE  

GGRROOWWEERR!!  
 

• You will find an exceptional range of Seasonal       
and Hardy plants here at our Nurseries in                      

West Chiltington – all grown and sold on site. 

• Spring Flowering Bulbs – Available Soon!   

  
BBUUYY  OONNEE  GGEETT  OONNEE  FFRREEEE  

OOFFFFEERR  OONN  AA  WWIIDDEE  RRAANNGGEE  
OOFF  HHAARRDDYY  PPEERREENNNNIIAALLSS    

SSTTAARRTTSS  33RRDD  AAUUGGUUSSTT  
  

  
VVIILLLLAAGGEE  NNUURRSSEERRIIEESS  

  

SSIINNNNOOCCKKSS,,  WWEESSTT  CCHHIILLTTIINNGGTTOONN,,  RRHH2200  22JJXX  
0011779988  881133004400  

OOPPEENN  99AAMM--55..3300PPMM  ––  77  DDAAYYSS  AA  WWEEEEKK..  
vviillllaaggee--nnuurrsseerriieess..ccoo..uukk  

    
  
 

peter@villagenurseries.co.uk 

PULBOROUGH VILLAGE MARKET 
The village market is currently not operating, update in the next issue of the Bulletin.

SUPPORT
YOUR LOCAL 
BUSINESSES
With the easing of restrictions, 
many businesses within the 
Pulborough area have reopened.
In order for these businesses to thrive 
they need your support. If it’s a cup of 
tea or a bite to eat you are after, both 
Little Bean Café in Lower Street and The 
Corn Store café at Swan Corner have the 
option to sit in, out or grab a take-away.

Hairdressers and barbers in the village 
have started to reopen with measures  
in place.

Gifts can be found at the Corn 
Store who, during lockdown, changed 
the layout internally to make a 
bright, welcoming environment to 
shop in. House gifts, as well as floral 
arrangements, are available from Clare 
and her team at The Flower Shop in 
Lower Street. Estate agents in the village 
have continued to operate and with the 
current change in stamp duty are no 
doubt busy! 

Willmers and Hamilton Cole continue 
to provide an excellent local service for 
all things electrical –from a light bulb to 
a new television.

“It has been an inspiration to see the way 
in which our shops and service providers 
have supported us as a community during 
lockdown.” Ian Hare, Chairman, 
Pulborough Parish Council

Food and drink shops in the village 
including the Pulborough Stores, 
Hennings Wine Merchants and Suters 
butchers have provided an ongoing 
service to the local community as well 
as the three food shops, Coughtreys 
Butchers, Pulborough Pie Shop and The 
Greenhouse at Stane Street Nurseries

The Pulborough Traders group has 
been extremely proactive arranging 
zoom meetings for traders to meet and 
exchange ideas as well as keeping each 
other informed on financial help available 
through the current situation. Visit their 
website at www.pulboroughtraders.
co.uk to find all the shops and businesses 
in the area. You can pretty much get 
everything you need without leaving 
Pulborough! Please support them.
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Your local school
ST MARY’S CE (AIDED) 
PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Well, what a strange time it has 
been! The school has been 
functioning, after a fashion, with 
only children from Reception, Yr1 
and Yr 6 attending on a regular 
basis, along with the children of 
key-workers from other years. 

They have been kept in class ‘bubbles’ 
of no more than 15 children, have 
eaten lunch in their classes (which they 
have very much enjoyed) and played in 
designated zones at play time. They have 
been trying really hard to observe the 
social distancing rules, which is difficult 
for young children, but I am very proud 
of the way that they have risen to the 
challenges of this year. The end of year 
celebrations for Yr 6 have been very 
different this year – for a start there was 
no summer production, which was a great 
shame. However, we were able to provide 
them with a ‘socially distanced Prom’ and 
the Leavers’ Services took place, albeit in 
a different form, either as ‘bubbles’ or as 
Zoom events. The children were able to 
get their Tshirts signed by each other and 
say a fond farewell. The other children 
have been home school learning and we 
have been proud of the efforts and the 

achievements for these children during 
this challenging time – we are really 
looking forward to welcoming all the 
children back in September. 

 It has been interesting to see how the 
changes we have had to make have been 
accepted by the children and some of the 
changes will continue into next term. We 
have put all the details of the changes in 
our newsletters, which can be found on 
the school website. Although we have not 
been able to host our usual ‘walk around 
mornings’ for our new entrants, there are 
plans afoot for new children and their 
parents to come by appointment and visit 
the school over the summer holidays; a 
letter has been sent to all new parents 
about this. We are very excited that next 
term we will be able to use our new 
outdoor classroom (pictured below) which 
has just been installed, very eco-friendly 

with solar and wind-power to provide 
electricity inside. It will be lovely for the 
children to be able to have lessons outside 
in all weathers. In the school hall we have 
had some more wall-mounted equipment 
installed, climbing ropes and ladders, 
which are a splendid addition to the 
existing frame, ensuring that the children 
have the chance to experience many 
different forms of PE, both inside and out.

For further information about our 
school or to arrange a visit please contact 
the school office on 01798 872007.

I would like to take this opportunity to 
wish you all a very peaceful and happy 
summer.

Mrs S Copus, Headteacher, St Mary’s CE 
(Aided) Primary School, Pulborough

Visit our website at www.st-marys-
pulborough.w-sussex.sch.uk



Pulborough Community Bulletin is produced four times a year by 
Eyelevel Design 
Telephone: 07973 828231  
Email: bulletin@eyeleveldesign.co.uk

Every care has been taken to ensure the accuracy of content.  
Eyelevel Design cannot be held responsible for any errors or omissions 
or endorse companies, products or services that appear in this 
publication. Production of the Community Bulletin relies solely on 
advertising revenue and is at no cost to the Parish or its parishioners.
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. 
AFFORDABLE TO LOCAL RESIDENTS & WORKERS ON INCOMES LESS THAN £25,000 PER YEAR

.


. 
• Our Trust is a not-for-profit Benefit Society, which is open to anyone who lives 

or works in Pulborough, and owned and managed by our membership who all 
have equal votes. 


• Our Trust’s aim is to build genuinely affordable homes for local residents and 
workers, to always remain under the control of the Trust and its members


1. DO IT ON LINE BY DOWNLOADING OUR QUICK QUESTIONNAIRE: 
WWW.SURVEYMONKEY.CO.UK/R/PCLTHOUSING 
agree with Questions 5 & 6 in this survey, to ask for future planning policies to  
provide suitable sites for Pulborough Community Land Trust owned housing to be  
affordable to local residents or workers now and in the future. 

2. OR REPLY TO Pulborough Parish Council website’s current Neighbourhood Plan 
‘CONSULTATION RESPONSE FORM’. On Page 3 under  ‘Would you like to share 
any comments on the plan?’ please clearly state your support for PCLT affordable 
housing in writing before the end of August. 

3. OR FILL IN THE FORM BELOW to confirm your support to provide for affordable 
community owned housing and post or deliver it to: Pulborough CLT c/o PPC,  
Pulborough Village Hall, Swan View, Lower St, Pulborough. RH20 2BF


———————————————————————————————————————————


IMPORTANT - PLEASE TAKE ACTION NOW  
(post/deliver to Pulborough CLT, c/o PPC at Pulborough Village Hall, Lower St, Pulborough RH20 2BF) 

      I agree that future planning policies in the new Pulborough Neighbourhood 
Plan should provide suitable sites for community owned housing which is afford-
able to local residents or workers on incomes of less than £25,000 per year. 
 
Yes...../No..... I support the principle of Community Housing and wish to receive 
further details from Pulborough Community Land Trust about membership 

FORENAME/SURNAME..................................................................................................................... 

ADDRESS........................................................................................................................................


OR EMAIL ADDRESS......................................................................................................................


OR IF YOU PREFER JUST GIVE YOUR POST CODE....................................................................

URGENT!

PLEASE


REPLY 

NOW

NEW
 

FAIRTRADE
It can be hard to find 
positive news in these 
strange and worrying 
times and that is also 
true for those who produce some of the 
goods we cannot grow in the UK. Many 
live and work in the developing world in 
countries which have been badly affected 
by the pandemic with fewer resources 
available to fight Covid-19. 

To add to their problems Nestlé recently 
decided to change cocoa certification 
for their KitKat bars from Fairtrade to 
Rainforest Alliance, in our opinion giving 
the producers less security on stable and 
fair prices and less control on how to 
spend any premiums.
However, there is also good news! 
• �Last year Traidcraft, a company only 

trading in Fairtrade goods, was in danger 
of closing but it has recovered well – very 
good news for their producers mostly in 
Africa, Asia and South America.

• �Fairtrade West Sussex is made up of 
groups in several Fairtrade West Sussex 
towns as well as Pulborough and Lindfield, 
and representatives from West Sussex 
County Council (WSCC). All held activities 
in Fairtrade Fortnight in early March.

• �WSCC has agreed to continue to support 
Fairtrade countywide. 

• �Existing Fairtrade Town groups are 
helping to ‘grow’ Fairtrade groups in three 
more West Sussex towns. 

We are all aware that for many people, 
even in our village, these are sad and 
uncertain times in many ways including 
financially. This is also true for those 
who produce our tea, coffee, cocoa and 
bananas – all those things we like and can’t 
grow here. So please, when you buy these 
and are able, choose those items which 
have the Fairtrade mark.  
www.fairtrade.org.uk

Rosemary Russell, 
Pulborough Fairtrade Group


